
 

 

August 15, 2022  

Attn: Mayor and Council Members 

Re: Eagle Community Centre  

       Community Grant  

Dear Mayor and Council Members,  

The Board of Directors of the Eagle Community Centre are pleased to provide the following update regarding the 
$10,000 Community Grant that was provided to us in 2021.  

Stephen Self – Licensed Structural Engineer was hired to provide input and direction for the required foundation repairs. 
He was able to identify the areas that required immediate attention, and those areas we could look at later as a phase 2 
project.  

Stephen contacted Fred Dowling, President of Dowling General Construction Limited – London who visited the site and 
gave a cost estimate to repair the south and north west Foundation corners and the north east corner.  He could 
commence work the first week in August. Quote for this work was $16, 995.00 plus tax.    

To complete the foundation repairs, some of the existing sidewalk was removed and the cost to replace was $2,994.00 
plus tax.  

While present at the Centre, it was noticed that the chimney was in desperate need of repair. Cost to rebuild the 
chimney was $5,994.00 plus tax.   

In total the Eagle Community Centre paid approx. $34,000 in repairs plus a fee to Stephen Self for his services. Stephen 
knowing that our funding was getting tight with the unexpected chimney repairs donated $1,500 to the Eagle 
Community Centre to assist with the completion of the project.  

Overall, with the financial assistance from West Elgin, Green Lane and the board and members of the Eagle Community 
Centre and their continued fundraising efforts, this phase of our project is now complete.  

The Eagle Community Centre would like to thank the Municipality of West Elgin for the Community Grant that assisted in 
the completion of the above-mentioned work. We invite you come out to the Centre and view the improvements. Our 
Summer Celebration takes place Saturday, August 20th from 8 am to 3 pm. Please join us if you can for our Yard, Bake, 
Book Sale and BBQ.  

Sincerely,  

Janet Given President                                                                                                                                                                                 
Eagle Community Centre                                                                                                                                                                                            
519-768-2698                                                                                                                                                                         
eagleccentre@gmail.com  

Great things Happen at the ECC 
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